
LEPC


MINUTES


Tuesday September 1, 2009

Community Systems, Inc.
PRESENT:

Torrington Fire Chief John Field, Torrington Police Lt. Michael Emanuel  and Kevin Tieman, Torrington Senior Center Nancy Hodkoski, CSI Catharina Ohm and Scott  Whittaker, FuelCell Energy Gordon Brookes, DEMHS Tom Vannini, Torrington DPW Jerry Rollett, City of Torrington Rick Dalla Valle, Torrington Area Health District Leslie Polito, American Red Cross Patricia Ronalter and Natalie Dos Santos
The meeting was called to order by Chief Field at 10:22 a.m.

Motion to accept minutes of previous meeting by Gordon Brookes, seconded by Nancy Hodkoski

Minutes accepted

Emergency Response Plan

Tom Vannini reported that the plan needs to be approved by the State on a yearly basis.  There were very few changes or modifications to the plan.  Chief Field asked if everyone has now received a copy of the plan.  Leslie Polito and Patricia Ronalter said they had not yet received a copy.
Contingency Plan

Chief Field reported that he is currently in the process of updating the plan, but it is not yet complete.  Updating contact info, etc.  Believes the number of primary facilities has decreased.
Regional Planning

Tom Vannini reported that the CEO’s of the 143 member communities will vote at their November meeting to adopt the plan as written.  A first draft must be voted on by December.  Jerry Rollett asked if a draft has been made available, and Tom replied that it stopped in Waterbury.  
SERC

An exercise is scheduled for sometime in September, otherwise not much activity during the summer months.  

Grant Funding

Chief Field reported that 2007 spending is finishing up and 2008 has started to kick in on a regional perspective.  Funding is available for a Haz Mat resource manager and ESF 13 funding will provide a small arms simulator for the region.

Other projects/programs discussed included a diversion plan for I-84/Rt 8, stipends to each community with a notification system, GPS for each EMS vehicle, video conferencing equipment, ITAC mobile chargers and trailers stocked with cots, blankets, pillows etc.  Pet sheltering trailers will also be supplied for the region (one North and one South) and will include 150-200 crates, generators, lights, leashes, harnesses, etc.  A 30 person team will be attached to each trailer and one team has been activated in this area to date.

Jerry Rollett asked if it would be possible to get money for a garage.  Both Tom and Chief Field responded that they are working on something along those lines.  Some type of shelter or garage needs to be provided to protect the vehicles and the equipment inside of them.  Some need electricity to charge various pieces of equipment and they need to be kept out of extremes in weather conditions.

Some discussion followed regarding the possibility of leasing space and the disadvantages of having the resources off site, as well as seeking out other types of funding through small cities grants, etc. for storage facilities.  The point was made that these are regional assets so why should the City pay.

Tom and Chief Field expressed they are open to suggestions and further discussion.

2009 funding has just been applied for, with grant applications just going in.  Tom Vannini speculated that the funding level should be the same as last years.  They will most likely fill requests previously submitted that were not fulfilled.
Communications

Chief Field reported that the combined dispatching/communications program with the Police Department and Fire Department is ongoing.  The Fire Department is ready to add a second repeaterized frequency to their radios.  This was a few years in the works and now they are just awaiting written federal approval.
He also reported that they are looking to install one or two STOC frequencies in all portables and mobiles to enable communication with all emergency responders.  During the recent fire all the mutual aid companies called in had our frequencies and the enabled everyone to do their jobs quickly, efficiently and safely.

Training

Chief Field stated that nothing is scheduled at the present time.  Discussion followed with regard to setting up some classes -- Jerry Rollett said that he has several new employees who need to take the ICS700 – keeping in mind there is a minimum of 10-12 people required for a class.  The possibility of creating a regional class was discussed as other Public Works departments in this 

area may have a similar issue.
Scott Whittaker then asked if there was going to be any CERT training in the near future.  Tom Vannini responded that NW CT Community College should have an offering in October and again in April.  Catharina Ohm asked if Tom would let them know when it is scheduled to start.

Tier II Reporting

Nothing new to report.  Most of the Tier II reports have been submitted.
Priorities for 2009
1. Training – Discussed above
2. ID Cards – Forms need to be provided to Public Works, qualifications codes need to be provided.  Pictures are also needed from some members who have previously submitted their forms. Pictures may be sent electronically to Pam Edwards via email. 
3. Regionalization of LEPC - Nancy Hodkoski and Gordon Brookes spoke briefly about their meeting and discussed some of the pros and cons with regard to a regional LEPC.  They warned that care must be taken to prevent Torrington from becoming the primary resource for the area.  It was felt in general that the idea of a regional LEPC is a good one, but more discussion is needed.
4. Transportation Plan – No transportations members were present. Nothing reported.
5. Member Issues – 
Natalie Dos Santos was introduced to the group as the new representative for the American Red Cross.  Patricia Ronalter will still be in the Torrington office, but due to restructuring at the Red Cross Natalie will now be attending most meetings.

Tom Vannini mentioned that the Salvation Army now has a mobile canteen available for use in emergencies.  They can provide hot coffee, soup, food, water, etc. Another regional asset.  They have their own generator and Natalie said the nice thing about it is they have a working kitchen.  They can provide hot foods and the Red Cross can provide sandwiches and cold items.

Gordon Brookes asked if there was a charge for this service.  Tom replied that there is not, however, a donation would not be refused.  He said that the Red Cross is also a great regional asset and they have worked out a partnership with the Salvation Army.

Leslie Polito reported that the TAHD is preparing and planning for the H1N1 virus and vaccinations.  They will be the lead mass dispensing facility for this area.  She will keep Chief Field informed and he will disseminate the information to the LEPC membership.  The TAHD is also preparing seasonal flu clinics.

Gordon Brookes asked if the MRC has a web site.  Leslie said they do not, as they have very few people and too much to do.  They have about 15-20 people and one problem is they train these people then they sit and wait to be called.  They are now doing fire fighter rehab and this enables them to be involved and use the skills they have trained for.  Gordon asked if they might be available for a live burn exercise in New Hartford and the answer was yes.  Tom Vannini reported that Region 5 has received funding for fire fighter rehab and facilities will be stored in Norfolk and Morris.  He said that it is important to create CERT teams, train them and then keep them active.

Chief Field announced that the next scheduled meeting is November 3rd and asked if anyone was interested in hosting the meeting.  Leslie volunteered to have the next meeting at TAHD, first floor conference room.
Chief Field said that he wanted to thank all of the agencies who helped at the fire on Litchfield Street last month.  He felt it was a good example of how all the meeting and discussions in these meetings pay off, and showed how agency members of the LEPC came together and worked together.  He felt it was a very successful operation.

Chief Field asked if there was any other business.  There was not. He then asked for a motion to adjourn.
Motion to adjourn by Nancy Hodkoski; motion seconded by Gordon Brookes.
Meeting adjourned at 11:50a.m.
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